
Skeet Shooting News for September,  2018

2018 Missouri State Skeet Championships.

Submitted by Rob Gyngard

The State championships were held at St. Louis Skeet and Trap August 24, 25 and 
26.  The club provided a great venue for the shoot with good targets, good food and 
good hospitality.  Friday was a little rainy but Saturday and Sunday provided plenty of 
heat.   Our Doubles Champion was Kevin Hess with Mark Presnell Runner-up and Bill 
Mccaulley third.  Saturday our 12 ga Champion was Bill Mccaulley with Mark Presnell 
Runner-up and Josh Beard third; in the 20 ga Mark was Champion with Kevin runner-up 
and Jeff Nichols Third.  

Saturday evening after a great dinner provided by El Agave Mexican restaurant, 
we held our  annual membership meeting.  Our first order of business was the induction 
of Nancy Rodney and Jeff Nichols into the Missouri Hall of Fame.  Congratulations to 
both, they have a  long history of shooting accomplishments and of dedicated service to 
the state skeet  association.  At the meeting we also made some changes to our state by-
laws, the changes will be on our website.  We also elected a new executive board. 
Congratulations to Dean Rapp our new president, Kevin Hess our new vice-president, 
and Bill Spurlock our new financial secretary.

Our Hall of Fame inductees Nancy Rodney and Jeff Nichols



Mark and Kevin Hess
 Kevin was Doubles champion,  28 ga champion , 410 runner-up and HOA and HAA champion.

Mark was doubles runner-up, 12 runner-up, 20 ga champion, 410 third, and runner-up HOA and HAA.

Bill Mccaulley, doubles third, 12 ga champion, 410 champion and HAA third.

Other winners Josh Beard 12 ga third, Jeff Nichols 20 ga third, Josh Beard 28 ga runerup and Don 
Beard 28 ga third.  Bill Spurlock HOA third.

The complete results will of course be on the NSSA website shortly.

My thanks to Nancy and Michael Rodney, Jeff Nichols,  Kathy Gyngard, Craig Maravich, 
Mike Schriever, all the referees and all the others who helped run the shoot, without volunteers 
like these  skeet shoots wouldn't happen.    Special thanks to our Chief Referee Roger Spann for 
providing referees, pulling targets and keeping everything running smooth.



Goods and Services

Marco Polo Outfitters 
17724 Edison Avenue 

Chesterfield, MO 63005

Phone 636-530-7960
Fax 636-530-7961 

Hours Please schedule an appointment for a personal shopping experience 
Email info@marcopolooutfitters.com 

mailto:info@marcopolooutfitters.com

